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1st September 2006

Meath Local Authorities commit to Irish Language

Scheme confirmed by Minister Ó Cuív

Meath County Council is pleased to confirm that the first language scheme for Meath Local Authorities, prepared under the Official Languages Act 2003, has been confirmed by Éamon Ó Cuív, T.D., Minister for Community, Rural and Gaeltacht Affairs. The scheme is effective from the 1st September 2006 and will remain in force for a period of three years.

The Meath Local Authorities Scheme 2006-2009 sets out the measures which will be put in place to ensure that any services not provided by the local authorities through the medium of the Irish language will be so provided within an agreed timeframe. According to Tadhg McDonnell, Meath County Council’s Director of Corporate Service the scheme provides a system whereby Irish language speakers will be in a position to access, over time, public services in their language of choice. 

The council took a detailed three-pronged approach to the preparation of the scheme. “We started with a statutory public consultation process, followed with an assessment of our current service delivery and underlying needs for services through Irish, and concluded with an internal audit of our existing capacity to deliver services through Irish.  This approach allowed us to identify the extent to which services are currently available through Irish, the demand for services, and enhancement measures required in order for us to incrementally deliver services through the medium of Irish”, said Mr. McDonnell. 

Among the main measures included in the Meath Local Authorities Scheme are: 

· Improvements in the availability of application forms, information leaflets and other documents through Irish 

· An increase in the information available bilingually on the Local Authorities’ website

· A specific email address to deal with enquiries through Irish 

· Press releases dealing with Gaeltacht issues to be made available bilingually 

· Commitments given with regard to the office in Kells which serves the Gaeltacht communities of both Rath Cairn and Baile Ghib in relation to availability of counter services bilingually; 

· Training courses to be made available to staff in order to improve their Irish language ability that will allow an increase in the services available to the public. 

Copies of the Meath Local Authorities Scheme are available from Corporate Services, County Hall, Navan, all Civic Offices and Libraries or alternatively the scheme can be accessed on www.meath.ie
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